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At the federal level, there have been some quick, significant policy changes - namely the
passing of the most recent COVID-19 relief bill; changes in the public charge; and movement on
the Equality Act.

American Rescue Plan Act
The most recent COVID-19 relief bill, the American Rescue Plan Act, was passed by Congress

and signed into law by President Biden on March 11, 2021. This package responds to some of the
concerns around the ongoing public health and economic needs of communities across the
country. The $1.9 trillion act includes expansions in health coverage; increased housing
assistance; expanded and extended unemployment benefits; fiscal aid for states, territories,
tribes, and localities; and, an additional round of $1,400 stimulus payments. More details about

the American Rescue Plan Act can be found here.

Public Charge
The transition in administration has also come with changes in the public charge law. Last

month, President Biden issued an executive order directing the Department of Homeland
Security and the State Department to reconsider the public charge regulations and other rules
that harm immigrant communities. Subsequently, the United States Department of Justice
filed motions to dismiss its defense of the Trump Era public charge rule, ending the two-year
legal battle to invalidate the rule nationwide. More information about the change is available

here, and a statement from advocates that pushed for this change is available here.

Equality Act

Finally, last month, the Equality Act has passed the House of Representatives and was heard in
the Senate Judiciary Committee this morning. The Equality Act seeks to provide protections for
LGBTQ+ individuals and would amend the Civil Rights Act and other civil rights legislation

to achieve that goal. AIDS Foundation Chicago (AFC) supports the Equality Act and continues
to advocate for policies that will further protect all people from discrimination on the basis

of sexual orientation and gender identity. Read our letter in support of the Equality Act here.
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https://www.cbpp.org/research/poverty-and-inequality/american-rescue-plan-act-will-help-millions-and-bolster-the-economy
https://www.dhs.gov/news/2021/03/09/dhs-statement-litigation-related-public-charge-ground-inadmissibility
https://aec63aee-9d28-4a31-8551-a742bee8989d.usrfiles.com/ugd/aec63a_eced1d17d766459191686141b6cc14ab.pdf
https://www.aidschicago.org/resources/content/9/3/3/documents/03162021-afc-statement-of-support-for-the-equality-act.pdf

